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In this issue: Report on Catholic charismatic renewal in Finland, where very few Catholics are living. By our correspondent Lina Joannou-Jyränki.
A Brief report on the second* meeting on Catholic Charismatic Renewal in Stella Maris.

Speakers were: 
- Father Wilfried Brieven: earlier Secretary of late Cardinal Suenens and Cardinaal Daneels, member of the Catholic Charismatic inter-diocesan team and diocese team Mechelen-Brussels.
- Father Jean Simonart: Spiritual Director at the Seminary of Louvain-la-Neuve and Limelot, also responsible of the Mary movement in Belgium.

- Céleste Hendrickx : a lay-person, member of the Catholic Charismatic inter-diocesan team in Flanders and active in evangelisation projects. 
Last Autumn 2006, the Director of ICCRS Oreste Pesare and Father Renato Tissot introduced us, 
the Catholic Charismatic Renewal and  a seed  was planted.
Last week-end 10th-12 August a small group ( 5 lay-persons and 3 priests) were visibly blessed when gathered round Fr Wilfried, Fr Jean and Céleste, experienced deep teachings on : Who is Jesus for you, with:
· Repentance, by Céleste.
· The H.Trinity, theH. Spirit at Pentecost, gifts of the H. Spirit and how to receive them by Fr. Wilfried.

· The H. Spirit in the life of Our Lady by Fr. Jean

Quickly after starting there was a feeling of joy, love and unity between the participants.
The praise songs opened the hart of each one of us and the highest point of every day was the celebration of the Holy Eucharist, where our Saviour reminded us of His great Love for mankind.
The possibility for confession, counselling, prayer for release of the H. Spirit to each one individually and receiving the gifts was one of the high moment and many participants felt changed.
The arrival of Bishop Jozef at the end of the meeting was a joy as he met the guest-speakers and exchanged some notions.

The nice sunny weather near the beautiful lake, the care we received from the St. Briget Sisters, all contributed to an unforgettable week-end and we are thanking the Lord for sending us three persons from Belgium who gave us such wonderful opportunity for some of us to know  Him and for others to know him better as  Lord and Saviour.

May the seed planted, nearly a year ago, now take deeper roots, grow, become a big tree and bear fruit.

Lina Joannou-Jyränki

* The first meeting war in September 2006, see EUCCRIL 175.
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